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8 Alumni Bulletin

FLEMING'S POINTERS

(Continued from page 7

)

of the financial burden facing our col-

lege in trying to qualify as scholastically

acceptable institutions of higher learn-

ing with a Christ-centered background,

and I hear some of them say in one

breath, "Don't take federal grants for

your buildings or you'll be taken over

by the government" and at the next

alumni meeting they will argue that

$5 per year dues is too large, we should

make it $2 or $3. This situation pre-

vails in all our denominational schools.

What can we do? Where do we

start? For our colleges to grow and im-

prove we must do things differently

than we have in the past. We cannot

keep up through tuition and confer-

ence subsidies. We show a profit of

$250,000 per year in auxiliaries. This

program we plan to expand. We have

an industrial development committee,

a finance committee. Committee of 100

members, and staff members to study

ways and means of expanding our in-

come.

You are aware of the Committee of

100 for SMC—100 dedicated laymen,

supporting the college with their time,

their ideas, and $500 per year. It has

built our Physical Education Center.

I have had letters from our colleges

throughout North America asking about

this Committee of 100. When I ex-

plain it, they all come back with the

same answer, "It wouldn't work in our

union. Our laity don't feel that strongly

in favor of their college.''

And they are right. The feeling of

unity, camaraderie is different here in

the South. I believe you alumni love

your college more than do the alumni

of other colleges. Perhaps we as college

administrators have never adequately

placed before you the need as alumni

to support your college tangibly. Many
of you help through your church, as

board members, as Committee of 100

members, but not as alumni. Perhaps

you may now direct your thinking

toward the need of including SMC in

your 1968 budget.

We plan to indoctrinate our Senior

Class with the need before they leave

each Spring. It is very possible, in

my estimation, to come to the place

where our Alumni instead of putting

up a sign at the entrance to the campus,

will be contributing $100,000 per year

to the improvement of our educational

program. This could be done today

with $1.50 per week from our 4-year

graduates.

And this is what comes into my mind

when I read the topic, "What Her

Alumni Can Do For SMC."

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE
(Continued from page 6)

Jean Schmidt Kingry
Robert McCurdy
Susan Boyd Miller

Helen Braat Sauls

Jo Ann Winkler

1964 Doris C. Crandell

Bernice Gearhart
Lynda McCurdy
Linda Sammer
Pat Tygret

Charles H. Wilson

1965 Sarah Jane King Grogan
George A, Miller

David Moulton
Janelle Moulton
Linda Case Phelps

Sharon Linsley Stephens

1966 Wiilard J. Clapp
Marchie Edgmon
Patricia McCollum Elliott

Elaine English

Hilda Hasel
Stephen E. Hayes
Gladys Lawless

Jack Leitner

Daryi Mayberry
Ina Dunn McFarland
Norma Jean Pervis Roddy
Bonnie Schwerin
K. E. Spears

Anne Swayze
Polly Viar
Mickey Weedman
Bill Wood

1967 Don Brunner
Albert Dittes

Stephen A. Hall

M. Patricia Horwath
Charles Lindsey
Thomas R. McFarland
Mary Ellen Davis Silverstein

Bobbi Suggs
Phyllis Thacker
Irene Capps Van Cleave
Paul Viar
Woody Whidden
Carol Neidigh Williams
Janet McKee Wood

My Gift to SMC Alumni
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Is Completed
Funds Received
During Past Year
Total $1,908.81
The SMC Alumni Association is at-

tempting to institute a new era of ac-

tivities by actively and thoroughly put-

ting the programs of the college, be

they spiritual, financial, or academic,

before its members.

For instance, in the past, the alumni

have not been solicited in an active,

thorough way by the college, mainly

because the Association has not been

organized well enough to carry on an

intensive campaign of any kind and,

secondly, because the various adminis-

trations of the college have realized

that the members were so young that

many of its graduates were not in a

financial position to support the college

in the way in which they would like.

After all, the college has just now
reached its 21st birthday, as far as

being a senior college is concerned;

therefore, most of the graduates have

had neither the time nor the oppor-

tunity to get themselves established in a

profession or business in such a way

that they can help the college sub-

stantially.

The Alumni Association, under the

direction of Dr. Dewitt Bowen this

past year, and under Mr. Lynn Sauls

this year, have inaugurated a complete

new program of solicitation of the

alumni for the various projects on the

campus. They are hopeful that the

program will accelerate and become

contagious among the alumni around

the world.

The funds to which gifts have been

made in 1967 now stands as follows:

Sign Project Fund $349.50

Worthy Student Fund 982.31

Library Expansion Fund 321.50

Operating Fund 166.50

General Expansion Fund 89.00

(Continued on page 3)

Si P3HE

New SMC entrance gate and sign which was made possible by alumni gifts.

Adventures With
Dr. Louis Ludington

Dr. Louis G. Ludington, '40, a mem-
ber of the staff of Loma Linda Uni-

versity and Hospital, was recently in-

volved in what was described as a

"fortunate" automobile accident in

Glendale, Calif.

A California woman suffered a "fa-

tal" heart attack while driving, and

her car swerved into opposing traffic

and resulted in the "smash up" of

three other vehicles, one being driven

by Dr. Ludington.

The doctor immediately approached

the woman's crumpled car and found

her slumped out of sight behind the

wheel. Discovering she had no pulse

and was not breathing, he recognized

that she had suffered a heart attack.

Dr. Ludington began administering

artificial respiration and external heart

massage. Every time he would stop

resuscitation, she would stop breathing.

(Continued on page 4)

Larry Mixon, "64

Wins First Prize

For Oil Painting
Loren W. Mixon, '64, recently won

first prize for one of his paintings in

a contest held in the Mocksville, N.C.

area. As a result, he was asked to ex-

hibit his paintings at the public li-

brary where a reception was held to

mark the opening of the one-man show.

Larry teaches art classes in eight of

the public schools. He loves to paint

landscapes, and this has given him the

opportunity to tell the Bible story of

creation.

In teaching the use of various colors,

he stresses the symbols represented by

each color, such as, white represents

purity. This has given him the oppor-

tunity to give lessons in character build-

ing, and parents have expressed ap-

preciation for what he has done for

their children.
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Those Who Walked These Halls

1920

Clarence S. Field and his wife, Veva,

of Mesa, Arizona, spent last summer

in Berrien Springs, Battle Creek, and

the Lansing area of Michigan. They

also attended the Michigan camp meet-

ing.

1928

Nellie Ferree completed her 21st

year of mission service in the Far East

January 7. She writes of the growth

of our church membership during that

time. The Philippines have grown

from about 24,000 to well over

100,000. Indonesia has increased its

membership 5 times and Korea 8 times.

1937

Georgia Hale Greene teaches chem-

istry, algebra and French in high

school in Sandy Hook, Ky. Their

youngest son is attending college at

SMC. The two older boys are both

studying medicine at LLU.

1942

After 15 years of mission service,

Ralston and June Snide Hooper are

back home from India. Dorothy is a

collegiate nursing senior and Charles

is a freshman, both at SMC. Valerie,

age 11, is the only child at home. June

and Ralston are at Andrews University

this winter while Ralston takes some

refresher courses.

1944
Elouise Wynn Smith and family are

back in Cincinnati, Ohio. Warren is

a doctor with US Public Health Serv-

ice. Carlton and Nancy are now both

in school, third and first grades.

Elouise is church treasurer for this year.

1947
Robert Haskell Wood is pastor of

the Memphis First Church. He moved

there from Baltimore, Maryland.

1948
Robert C. Kistler received his Ph.D.

in Sociology from the University of

Maryland in June. He is now teach-

ing sociology at Andrews University.

Last year he taught full time at the

University of Maryland. He and Jean

have one daughter, Cherie Lynn, who
is 15 years old. Bob writes, "We vis-

ited the campus this past summer and

were impressed with the 'new look'

of things. We are proud of SMC. The
School of Standards will always hold a

warm spot in our hearts."

1950

Charles DeArk is principal of the

Tennessee Vocational Training School

for Boys in Jordania near Nashville.

He and Dora live in Pegrim. Their

daughter, Mary Belle, is a freshman

4-year nursing student at SMC.

1951

Dorothy Zill Suslake of Delray

Beach, Fla., had as Christmas visitors,

her brother, W. Forrest Zill, '51, and

his family. Forrest has been a mis-

sionary to India since 1951, with a

few furloughs in between.

1952

Peter W. Donesky is Volume Library

district manager and owner, in Candler,

N.C. His wife runs a kindergarten and

day care school.

1953

Clyde Springfield is auditor for Joe

Shaffer, car dealer in Memphis. Cheryl

is now 17 and a junior at Madison

Academy. Terrie is 7.

W. Maurice Abbott, Jr. is the new

lay activities, S.S., and Dorcas welfare

secretary for the Kentucky-Tennessee

Conference.

Elmon H., '53, and Retha Roy live in

Crestwood, Ky., where Elmon is pastor

of the St. Matthews-Pewee Valley Dis-

trict in the greater Louisville area.

Elmon was recently commissioned a

Kentucky Colonel by the governor.

1955

Carol Hollingsworth Eldridge lives

in Manila, Philippines. Her husband.

Dr. Eldridge, is a member of the

theological faculty of Philippine Union

College. They have two children,

Gregory, 6, and Cary, 3-

1956
Richard Northrop is sales manager

for West Chemical Products Company

and lives in Keene, Texas.

1957
Delphyne Ballard Reece of Bryant,

Ala., is a secretary-bookkeeper, house-

wife and mother. She and Arlan have

two children, Deborah Ann and Terry

Wyatt.

Duane Stier is located in Hinsdale,

III., and is with the Ace Bushing Com-

pany as sales manager.

1958
Vernon C. Sparks, M.D., returned

to the Hospital Adventista at La

Trinidad, Nicaraugua, in September.

He has been in the U.S. on furlough.

David L. Jarrett, M.D., is a prac-

ticing physician in Clyde, N.C. His

wife, the former Darlyne Ballard, '57,

is presently a student nurse.

1959

Jimmy and Bobbi Rhodes and daugh-

ter live in Laguna Hills, Calif. Jimmy

received an M.S. degree in Music Edu-

cation from the University of Southern

California in August.

I960
Amy Bushnell McCants is a house-

wife, and mother of Colleen and Cath-

erine. They live in Asheville, N.C,
where Ed is a civil engineer.

W. Dale, '51, and Betty Martin are

both teaching in Spencerville Junior

Academy and living in nearby Takoma
Park, on the tenth floor of an apart-

ment house close to CUC campus,

which their two sons attend.

Truman Parrish is dean of boys at

Mt. Pisgah Academy. He also teaches

geometry and physical education.

1962

Stanley Giles, M.D., is being sent

to the U.S. base in Guantanamo, Cuba,

for four months duty. Ollie Mae plans

to stay on in their quarters at Camp
Lejeune, N.C.

Sandra Vinson is business manager

of the hospital in McMinnville, Tenn.

John F. Vogt, III, flew from Los

Angeles to Tokyo to join the staff of

the Tokyo Sanitarium and Hospital. He
completed his internship at Hinsdale

Sanitarium and Hospital.

Alice Fowler Willsey has lived in

Georgetown, Guyana, the last two and

a half years. Her husband, Steve, is

secretary-treasurer of the Guyana Mis-

sion. They have a daughter, Amy, who
is a year old. Alice writes, "We en-

joy our life here, although the country

is not beautiful, and we often long

for a place to hike."

Jon W. Gepford is director of pur-

chasing at the Glendale Adventist Hos-

pital. He and Patty and their two

children, Kevin and Julianne, enjoy

camping, and traveled over 5000 miles

through Mexico during 1965.

1963

James R. Beale is working for the

Army Map Service in Washington,

D.C., where he has been since graduat-

ing. He is a member of the Capitol

Memorial Church.

Dana and Sarah Satterthwaite Ulloth,

'64, live in Centralia, Mo. Dana is

taking graduate work at the University

of Missouri, and Sarah is teaching

grades 5-8 at Sunnydale Academy.

Noel Fillman is a medical technician

at Hinsdale Sanitarium.

Lindley B. Richert is editorial as-

sistant of the Memphis Commercial

Appeal, Charlene is a junior social

work major at Memphis State Univer-

sity. They have two children, Arlin

and Ricky.
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Audrey Klaus Beale is in her 1 4th

year of teaching grades 1 and 2 in

the Jacksonville, Fla., Church School.

1964

Terrence L. Trivett is working on

his research and dissertation for a

Ph.D. in microbiology at the Univer-

sity of Oregon School of Medicine.

His wife, Karen, is clinical instructor

in nursing at Walla Walla College.

Sylvia Sellers Moyer writes, "I am

teaching about a dozen each of piano

and organ students, and play organ

for the AUC services, two church serv-

ices, daily worships, etc. I love it.

It is challenging and interesting." They

have an apartment in nearby Clinton,

Mass. Roger is a social worker tor the

town of Lancaster.

Richard W. Mitzelfelt took his state-

board and merit examinations and re-

ceived his license as a registered pro-

fessional sanitarian last June. He also

has membership in the national and

state societies for sanitarians. Richard

is sanitarian for Gordon County, Geor-

gia. Carole graduated from beauty

school in September.

Darleen Davis Sanford lives in

Greenbelt, Md. Husband, Bob, works

with NASA at the Goddard Space

Flight Center. Darleen does some

tutoring.

1965

Nancy and Kingsley Whitsett are

located in south Georgia where Kings-

ley is pastor of the Alma and Baxley

churches. Nancy is on duty four days

a week at Appling General Hospital.,

Arthur Richert received an M.A. in

Mathematics from the University of

Texas in August. He is working on a

doctorate at present. Joyce is night

supervisor at St. David Hospital in

Austin.

1966

Elaine English is doing graduate

work at Andrews University and

teaching music part time in Eau Claire

Elementary School. The last two sum-

mers she has worked on the Federal

Aid Program, teaching underprivileged

children arts and crafts.

William Steen Nelson is working on

a Ph.D. in German at Rice University

in Houston. Texas.

Nancy Grotheer is a member of the

music faculty of Union College, teach-

ing voice.

1967

Robert T. Fulfer is doing chemical

research with United Medical Labora-

tories in Portland, Oregon.

Tom Evans is chaplain's assistant

in the U.S. Army Medical Training

(enter in San Antonio, Texas. Pal is

working tor the Southwest Research

r. They are looking forward to

seeing Hemisphere '68 this coming

summer.

Bobbi Suggs is teaching seventh

gr.ulc in Panama City, Fla.

BIRTHS
Darlene, born to Ronald M., '65,

.md Kathy Detamore Smith, '65, March

to. in Orlando, Fla. Ron is pastor of

the Lake City-Perry District in Florida.

Lisa Diane, born to Terry and Juli

Wak Cable, '64, May 10, at Methodist

Hospital in Memphis, Tenn.

D.irlyn Sue, born to Dr. and Mrs.

Jack P. Facundus, '53, Oct. 7, in Or-

lando, Fla.

James Franklin, IV, born to James,

'64, and Linda Comer Wolcott, '64,

in November in Madison, Tenn. This

is (heir second child. James is working

on the last revision of his doctoral

dissertation and will soon be living in

Erwin, Tenn.

David Raymond R., Jr., born to Mr.

and Mrs. David R. R. Grander, '63,

November 20, in Memphis, Tenn.

Gayle Marie, born December 8, and

adopted December 31, by Mr. and

Mrs. Winford N. Tate, '60, of Ool-

tewah, Tenn.

Paul Wesley, born to Claude, '66,

and Donna Chalmers Steen, '66, July

6, in Litchfield, Ky. Claude is pastor

nl three churches in the Elizabethtown

District.

WEDDINGS
Juanita Marie Sossong, '67, and

Daniel Phillip Lesko, Oct. 5, in Grove

City, Ohio. Juanita is a social service

worker for the city.

Karen Francine Maples and Michael

Oliver Anthes, '67, November 23, in

Morganton. N.C. Karen is a graduate

of Fletcher School of Nursing, and

Michael is a government auditor for

Western Electric in Burlington, N.C.

Martha Allie Woodruff, '66, and

Wayne Bert Benson, '65, December

28, in Collegedalc, Tenn. Wayne is

manager of the Adventist Home in

Livingston, N.Y.

Stella Lorene Waggoner, '68, and

Robert George Hunter, January 28, in

Jacksonville, Fla. Bunny will be nurs-

ing second semester and Bob will be

continuing his college work.

Barbara Anne Byrd, '68, and John

Richard Kuna, Feb. 14, in Madison,

FUNDS RECEIVED
(Continued from page l

)

President Sauls reports that the sign

and the gate at the front of the mall

have now been completely paid for,

.md (he lost was SI 15934.

The total > ontributions given in 1967

were $1908.81. There are now 1,967

graduates of Southern Junior College

and Southern Missionary College.

There arc 1,332 graduates of Southern

Missionary College. Of the total num-

b i "I 1,967 graduates, contributions

were received from 135 which repre-

sents approximately 7 percent. The

ten highest i lasses are recognized else-

where m tins Bulletin.

In this particular year, the Associa-

tion is going to give each of the alumni

.m opportunity to contribute in each

quarter of the year. Also, starting with

this edition, the names of the donors

will appear in each issue up to the

deadline date for the Bulletin. The

amounts will not be given because this

should be a private and personal matter

rather than a public matter; however,

the Bulletin will recognize the peo-

ple who have given something during

the year.

The accrediting bodies that contin-

ually look at SMC are quite interested

in the percentage of alumni who are

actively supporting the college. Also,

this percentage means much when SMC
goes to foundations and to private in-

dividuals in the Greater Chattanooga

area and elsewhere to request funds.

Alumni participation will do much to

influence and help SMC as it solicits

amounts from various sources.

The alumni officers voted to recom-

mend to the entire membership that a

minimum amount of $5.00 be given in

each calendar year toward any project

to which the individual member would

like to contribute. This does not mean

that a person cannot give more, and

many have given more. Contributions

have been received in the amounts of

SI.00 to $500.00 this past year.

Elsewhere in this particular edition

of the Alumni Billetin you will

see a list of the alumni donors, and

you will also see a blank you can use

to designate the funds to which you

would like to give. The Association

would appreciate any contribution you

would like to make, be it large or small,

during the course of the current year.

Tenn. They will be living in San An-

tonio, Texas, while John is stationed

at Fort Sam Houston.
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Top Participants

In 1967 Giving
Class participation was as follows:

1920 50%
1921 20%
1924 20%
1934 17%
1941 17%
1931 16%
1954 16%
1938 15%
1940 15%
1942 15%

Donors to Fund
Raising Campaign
The Alumni officers are certainly

happy over the response during late

1967 for the various funds on the

campus that the Alumni have sup-

ported. It is the hope of the Alumni

Association officers that all Alumni

during 1968 will make it a point to

give a minimum of $5.00, and of

course many of you will want to give

more to the Alumni Association. At

the bottom of this column you will

notice that there is a box to indicate

your gift and to which fund you would

like for your gift to be designated

during 1968.

The following individuals, alumni,

former students, and friends of SMC,
gave to the various Alumni projects

and funds during 1967:

Marcia Abernathy, '67

Calvin C. Acuff, M.D., '51

Charles Aebersold, Ph.D., '38
Frances Andrews, '49

Lenore H. Artress, '38

Frank and Marcella Ashlock, '25 and '46

Emma B. Avery, '65

Elder Henry Baasch, '53

Bernice Baker, '54

Benton Basham, '66

Audrey Klaus Beale, '63

Eva Teed Beugnot, '29

Wallace N. Blair, '53

Lillian D. Bolton, '62

Dewitt Bowen, D.D.S., '49
Robert and Iris Burchard, '59 and '55
Alma C. Chambers, Ph.D., '40
Betty Davis Chapin, '62
Frieda Clark, '40

Richard B. Cleaves, '38
Earl M. Clough, '49

H. E. Coolidge, '65
Mary R. Cowdrick, '38

Doris C. Crandell, '65
Roy W. Crawford. '53
Mary and Merrill Crooker, '53 and '53
Charles DeArk, Sr., '50

Dolores DeLong, '63

A. L. Dickerson, '31

Rheba Goggins Dortch, '55

Edna Mae Trammell Duff, '29
John F. Duge, M.D., '31

Maurice A. Dunn, '50

Peter and Violet Durichek, '57 and '55
M. Lloyd Erickson, '66

Jerry L. Evans, '65

Lloyd H. Fisher, '66

Ha Mae Fristad, '63

Glenn A. Fuller, '62

William C. Gardner, M.D.. '38

Ollie Mae and Stanley Giles, M.D., '62

0. O. Graham, '54

Floyd Greenleaf, '55

Gerard Gutekunst, '54

Albert N. Hall, '35

Donald E. Hall, Ph.D., '61

Roger A. Hall, '67

Thelma Thomson Hartwell, '37

Loretta Heacock, '24

Wilfred S. Henderson, '54

Malone H. Hendry, '51

Mazie A. Herin, '37

Ruth Higgins, '53

Barbara Holland, '62

June Snide Hooper, '42

Mabel Howard, '55

Jerry Hoyle, '66

Howard Huenergardt, M.D., '53

William Hulsey, '55

Janice Hilton Jackson, '66

Euphemia Macauley Jaeger, '21

Henry Jensen
Harold, '58 and Marjorie Johnson, '53

Oscar Johnson
James, '53 and Mable Joiner, '53

Addie Mae Kalar
E. Richard King, '32

Arne Klingstrand, '60

Joanne Wassell Lafever, '66

C. F. Laubach, '54

Gladys Lawless, '66

Anne Lowe. '58

Carolyn Luce, '60

Clifford. '41 and Betty Ludington, '54

Nell Henderson Maddox
Lorraine Mauldin, '42

Harold Messinger, M.D., '57
Lorabel Peavey Midkiff, '41

R. C. Mizelle, '50

P. J. Moore, Jr., M.D., '39
A. D. McKee, '30

Betty Brisson McKee, '54

William S. Nesbitt, '65

Inez Beck Nestell, '39

John Newbern, '66

Lola Hammond Newman, '50

M. G. Norrell, M.D., '42

Linda Paternostro Terranova, '62

L. Edgel Phillips, '64

Robert F. Pumphrey, '65

L. Wayne Rimmer, O.D., '53

R. B. Rodgers, '57

Dolores G. Rolls, '66

Andrew W. Saphiloff, '51

Lynn, '56 and Helen Sauls, '63

Flora Savelle, '57

R. H. Shepard. '55

Don, '59 and Janice Short, '61

Richard and Thyra Sloan, '53
Joseph Grady Smoot, Ph.D., '55

Elouise Wynn Smith, '44

Hazel Brooks Snide, '42

Sylvia Sue, '67

W. H. Taylor
Sara Brown Torres, '61

Grace Pirkle Travis, '31

Drew M. Turlington, '51

Grace Schneider Turner, '47
Mary Lucas Turner, '34

Gloria McComb Tyndall, '64
Relious Walden, '53

Betty Walker, '66

Charles, '61 and Norma Watkins, '60

D. L. West, '49

Lela Whorton, '63

Skip, '67 and Carol Williams, '67
F. E. Wilson. '54

B. A. Wood, '24

J. Mabel Wood, '20
William L., '67 and Janet Wood, '67
Lewis A. Wynn, '53

Celia Youmans, '54
Faydette Smith Youngs, '24
Ruth Zoerb, '65

My Gift to SMC Alumni Association During 1968

(Please check appropriate box) Amount $

Worthy Student Fund General College Expansion Fund

Alumni Operating Fund Other (Specify)

Library Enlargement Fund The above amount is cash or check
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SMC Board Approves New Library

Architect's perspective shows new Library, on which construction starts in September.

VP Calls on World Alumni
To Support Library Drive

By Floyd Greenleaf
Vice President

SAiC Alumni Association

Whenever SMC alumni get to-

gether they inevitably begin to talk

about their Alma Mater. Their com-

ments vary but probably go something

like this:

"Were you there when the chem-

istry lab was in Lynn Wood Hall?

Were we ever glad when they built

the science building."

"Remember how it used to rain

like everything and flood all over the

place? It still rains like it used to,

but they fixed the flood problem."

"Did you ever go to the church in

the tabernacle and sit under the basket

ball goals ? At last, SMC goes to church

in a church."

"Remember when all the girls

lived in Maude Jones Hall? And all

the fellows in Talge? Are those new

dorms ever nice!"

"Remember the old store — food,

clothes and everything in one place?

What a change!"

"Did you ever work the night

shift at the woodshop ? Forty-five cents

an hour?"

"Remember when they taught PE

in the tabernacle? What wouldn't we
hive given for a real gym and a pool."

"Do you remember WSMC when

you could get it on the radio as far

away as Talge? Now look at it —
80,000 watts!"

"Remember when they taught auto

mechanics and woodworking in the

basement of the ad building? You
ought to look inside the McKee Build-

ing now. They have labs for every-

thing."

"Were you ever a member of the

old fire crew and had to push that

old hose cart across campus? Have you

seen the new fire truck yet?"

Those were the good old days and

alumni like to talk about them. They

also admire the changes that have trans-

formed SMC into the modern, attractive

plant that it is today. To a great ex-

tent these changes were made possible

(Continued on page 4)

The Board of Trustees recently

voted to build a new library at South-

ern Missionary College, according to

Dr. W. M. Schneider, president of

the college and secretary of the board.

The announcement was made by

Elder H. H. Schmidt, president of the

Southern Union Conference of Seventh-

day Adventists and president of the

Board of Trustees, at the yearly meet-

ing held at SMC recently.

The new library, designed by

Bianculli and Tyler, Architects, Inc.,

will cost approximately $625,000.

Financing, according to Charles

Fleming, Jr., SMC's manager of de-

velopment and finance, will come from

five sources: A development campaign

in the Greater Chattanooga area, from

special gifts, and from alumni, con-

stituency and church conferences. The

faculty and staff have already commit-

ted themselves to over $22,000 of

which approximately $8,000 came from

alumni staff members. The total from

all alumni now stands at over $11,000.

The total now solicited by the college

stands at approximately S37,000, in-

cluding a legacy of $13,500.

The new library will be modern
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